
Date:   1/24/2022

To:       State Agencies and Cooperative Members

From:  State Procurement Office

Re:       UPDATED - Feedback on Proposed Rule Revisions

This SPO Alert has been updated. Updates were made to certain files to broaden the
audience.

The Arizona Department of Administration's (ADOA) State Procurement Office (SPO)
completed its Five-Year Rule Review of procurement laws. SPO is currently in the expedited
rulemaking process and we're collecting input and feedback on the proposed rule changes.
This is your opportunity to provide input and voice concerns regarding the procurement
rules to be modified. Please refer to the following files for your review and feedback. Thank
you in advance for participating.

File Description

Rulemaking Focus Group Sign-up
Respond to the survey to sign up as a participant in
the upcoming focus group.

Rule Revisions Feedback Form
Respond to the survey to provide your feedback on
the proposed rule revisions.

List of Proposed Rule Revisions.pdf
An accompaniment to the survey "Rule Revisions
Feedback Form" which lists and details the proposed
rule revisions language.

CPO Forum 1.12.22_Rule Revisions.pdf
Presentation of the truncated proposed rule revisions
during the Chief Procurement Officer (CPO) Forum
meeting on 1/12/2022.

If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer.Calimag@azdoa.gov or
Jessica.Klein@azdoa.gov.

Thank you,
SPO Compliance
ADOA – State Procurement Office | State of Arizona
100 North 15th Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85007
SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSehyLfFAcvynw5X5Iu06bS0pft4vRqMS6aizHqPlV7cieS7gg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfDJNboRQy4TXuk6NSO_G_FZShGt3SUGySLeM-8ll0s6WLofw/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BSuPT2-pm16zJ71IKh8c-wQkTjEsS-Xz/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CB0cc6YVKJXVQS72xkww8kpiKoPTRoSN/view?usp=sharing

